 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th February 2011
Meeting started 7.00pm
Present

Chairman Cllr Barry Hodgson
Cllr Bev Robinson
Cllr Adrian Foulkes
Cllr Gillian Greenwood


Cllr Ian Hartley


Cllr Paul Reyner

Cllr Raymond Clough
Clerk Adele Waddington


Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PC Blackey, Smith Blackburn, Karen Plumb
Apologies 
Cllr Ruth Crompton, Cllr Steven Wilcock
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 6th December 2010 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Robinson.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
· PC Blackey introduced himself as the new CBM for Waterside and Trawden.  The telephone number for the communications room at Burnley is 425001.  This is a 24hr manned number.  The new PCSO is Tony Martin.  He reported that anti-social behaviour was down 67% YTD and that there had been 1 case of damage, 2 thefts and 3 reported burglaries in buildings other than dwellings.  There were a lot of farmers and land owners at the meeting who feel that they are currently being targeted, but the Police cannot catch the people responsible.  PC Blackey advised that he would be willing to lock-up anyone who he felt was responsible for this, but then he is relying on the CPS to charge the suspect or not.  At this point, it is out of his hands.  Cllr Hodgson asked whether there is a complaints procedure.  It was suggested that Andrew Stephenson could be approached, although the Police Constable would be the first port of call.  Mandy Cunningham advised that there is a neighbourhood watch scheme in operation in the Boulsworth Drive area, but they have not been contacted for a long time with reference to a change in CBM.  PC Blackey took Mandy and Kath Monk’s details with a view to doing some follow-up work with them.  It was also commented that there is a lack of police presence in Trawden.
· As there were a lot of people at the meeting wanting to speak to PC Blackey, they held their own meeting in the Community Centre about the farmers being targeted.
PC Nevison left the meeting at 7.20pm
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert really had nothing to report.  Bottoms Bridge will be closed overnight on 4th and 11th February, and Mon -> Thurs overnight w/c 14th and 21st February.

With reference to the dip in the road at Cemetery Lodge, Adele has received nothing back from United Utilities.  CClr Calvert asked Adele to detail this into an e-mail and CCllr Calvert will follow-up.

CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.50pm
Resident Issues

Mandy Cunningham and Kath Monk attended the meeting as they are concerned about the level of dog fouling around the village currently.  They feel that there are not enough bins available.  Dennis Joyce from PBC has been to have a look around Boulsworth drive and has agreed to put up another bin.  More patrols around Trawden have also been agreed.  

Matters Arising 
Parish Council Vacancy

Mark Chung and Karen Plumb attended the meeting following the advert for a new Parish Councillor after the resignation of Helen Topping.  As there were 2 canidates, Mark Chung felt that it would be easier if he stood down.  Karen is currently a governor at the school where she works, but is looking for another job so will have to resign from this.  She would like to join the Parish council as she feels she has a lot to give.  Cllr Hodgson asked the other councillors if they thought Karen would be a suitable replacement, and this was put to vote.  All in favour.
Village Lengthsman

Granville completed 10hrs in December and 13hrs in January.  He planted the bulbs, painted the fence along the side of the cobbly path, cleared snow from some footpaths and took some waste to the tip.  Granville is to contact Cllr Robinson and they will get some bedding plants for the planters.  A maximum of £100 is to be spent.
Colne Area Committee
Cllr Hartley wasn’t at the meeting.
Tram Tracks

Adele to chase Planning and see if there is any progress.
Spid Device
It has become apparent that the PC is not insured for the Spid Device.  Cllr Hodgson will speak to Laneshaw Bridge and Foulridge PC’s and advise them.  Cllr Reyner will speak to LCC to see if they have one available for loan.
Precept
PBC have asked whether Trawden requires a precept this year.  Adele gave an estimate of how much money the PC will have at the end of this financial year, and that the grant from PBC will be received in April.  Following the spend this year, it was proposed by Cllr Robinson that we request £3000.  This was seconded by Cllr Reyner and put to vote.  All in favour.  Adele to complete the forms and send them in ASAP.  £1000 towards the replacement of the drain at Wellhead, £1000 towards planters, bulbs and plants and £1000 towards lengthsman services.
North West in Bloom

Cllr Robinson  has received an e-mail from the NWIB team, asking whether we would like any trees.  There are some conditions of getting these, but Cllr Robinson will request them and they will be distributed.  Cllr Robinson asked whether Cllr Hodgson had spoken to Andrew Crawshaw about any farm machinery he has that could be used for planting, but he hasn’t.  Cllr Hodgson will speak to Mr Farrer to see if he has anything.  The application form has been received for this year and Adele to complete and return forms.  The forms have also been received for the Best Kept village.  Both are to be entered.  The planters that are currently at Cotton Tree and under the Trawden sign at Spring Garden Villa’s are to be relocated, and it has been suggested that a new one is made for under the Trawden sign.  Cllr Robinson’s husband has offered to make this if the PC purchase the materials.  This is to be costed up.
Parish Matters

· With reference to the land at the bottom of Dean street, it has been requested that Adele tries to find out whether the planning application originally put in for this area is still valid.  There has been no progress on this area for a long time, and it is becoming more unsightly.
· Adele has received a phone call from Julie Ingleby, who is the mother if Lee Ingleby, who recently took his own life.  She asked whether it would be OK if she placed a plaque on the Pavillion at the recreation ground, as Lee spent a lot of time playing football there.  It was suggested that, as the Pavillion could not be a permanent structure, a bench with a plaque would be more beneficial.
· Cllr Hodgson has received several complaints about the lady who feeds the ducks in the road at the bottom of Rock Lane.  Adele to write a polite letter asking that she feeds them by the beck-side instead.

· It has been suggested that the water fall near to Wellocks could be used as a hydro-power site in the future.

· Cllr Foulkes advised that there is a problem on the Village Green at Winewall.  It appears that the drain has collapsed, but until it is dug up, this cannot be confirmed.  A rough cost for this was estimated at £1000.

· Cllr Foulkes advised that the bin wagon used at Wellhead is currently the large vehicle.  This is causing major problems and vehicle damage.  Adele to write to PBC to ask they use the smaller vehicle for this area and Bright Terrace area.

· Cllr Greenwood reported that the parking at Slack Booth has become a problem again.  She will see whether she still has some of the polite parking notices and let Adele have a copy to duplicate.
· The fence panels at the Hollin Hall housing development have blown down.  Cllr Hodgson to speak to Jeff Braithwaite to see if he can sort this.

· The road at the bad corner at Windy Harbour needs repairing.

· The road at the end of Cowfield Farm needs repairing again, as does the approach to Clarion House.

· Cllr Greenwood advised that the gutters on Dark Lane need clearing.

· Cllr Robinson commented that the wall on Skipton Road has been repaired to a good standard.

· Cllr Clough is concerned about Winewall addresses.  The post office changed them from Trawden to Colne, but PBC and LCC also need to change this.  We must ensure that they are still linked with Trawden so we still receive copies of planning notifications.
Planning Applications
13/11/0023P – Mr Pulidoiri – Change of use of outbuildings to use as dog grooming parlour (retrospective) at Lower Beardshaw Head, Burnley Road, Trawden.  Several people attended the meeting to oppose this application.  Mr Mann lives on the next farm to where the application has been requested.  There is currently a lot of noise from this farm and Mrs Mann is 60m away from the area in question.  This complaint was echoed by several other residents from all areas of Trawden.  Cllr’s Clough and Foulkes can also hear this in Winewall.  Cllr Hodgson has noticed this barking and went to have a look at the area.  There is a car park, dog kennels and runs, but there appears to be no planning application for this either.  The noise is travelling all round the village due to the direction in which they are facing.  Cllr Hodgson has received a lot of comments and complaints from residents over the past few weeks about this noise.  Another neighbour has also found dogs for sale on the internet, so questioned whether it is also being used for breeding.  CCllr Calvert asked that all the concerns raised were sent to planning and that each person who has a problem, also reports this.  CCllr Calvert asked that he copied in on the correspondence for this.  He advised that a site visit would have to be done and that, if buildings had been erected and no planning had been granted, they would be asked to remove them.  A neighbour has also found an advert advising that kennels would be available soon.  Mrs Mann also has evidence that old buildings have been demolished and new ones put up.

13/10/0614P – Change of use of first floor offices into two apartments, erection of 1 external staircase and alterations to 1 window in south elevation at The Insurance Centre, Keighley Road, Trawden.  This was received and sent out to councillors, but no objections were received.  It has been granted, with a condition of additional parking requirements.

Correspondence

Finance
Cheque number  for £250 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of January
Cheque number   for £20.21 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of January
Cheque number    for £15.30 was issued to PBC for Harambee gardening for the month of March

Cheque number     for £100.46 was issued to JRB Enterprise for the new dog glove dispenser purchased for the school path

Cheque number   for £374 was issued to Granville Bentley for  April hours

Adele reported that the refund from PBC for the over-payment of gardening services at Harambee had been received.
Meeting closed 9.55pm
Next meeting 7th June 2010, 7pm prompt
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